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FAIRHOPE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

BOARD OF STEWARDS  

Updates from the Ministries of Our Church 

Our Mission Statement is to make disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world. 
Our vision is that we exist to Love Boldly casting the Light of Jesus into the World. 
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Board of Stewards Agenda 

June 9, 2022, 6:00 pm Sanctuary 

 

Welcome 

Minutes from February 24, 2022 approved by online vote 

Nurture, Outreach, and Witness Ministries 

 Children’s Ministry – Jenna Hood  

 Missions/Church Life – Jennifer Myrick 

 Caring Ministries – Dr. Ann Pearson 

 Student Ministries – Rachael Waldhour 

 Music Ministry – Tom Hood 

 Recreation Ministry – Jamie Waldhour 

Trustees Report – Michael Chambless 

Finance Report – Tom Slone 

Staff-Parish Relations Report – Robbie Rux 

Communication Team Report 

Baldwin Family Village Update 

Annual Conference 

The Promised Land Hispanic Ministry of the UMC – Jerry Forte 

Additional New Business 

Associate Pastors Remarks 

Senior Pastor Remarks 

Closing 
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Fairhope United Methodist Church 
Board of Stewards 

 
Regular Meeting 
February 24, 2022___________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Attendees:  
Jerry Forte, Tom Slone, James Buchholz, Michelle Butler, Rev. Ontonio Christie, Gene Lammers, Laura Parker, Linda 
James, Emily Garner, Wanda Harris, Vernon Colbert, Ann Pearson, Parker Roe, Jennifer Myrick, Michael Chambless, Steve 
Pearson, Lee Turner, Bob Walsh, Mike Lockwood, Darren McClellan 
 

All Staff Comments below are supplemental to the written Staff Reports which are attached. 
 

Minutes: 
 

Mike Lockwood asked the BOS members to introduce themselves. 
 

Nuture, Outreach, and Witness Ministries 
 

Children’s Ministry – Jenna Hood-  No additional comments to add/update the attached written report. 
 

Missions/Church Life – Jennifer Myrick –  
Family Promise – will be hosting 4 families on campus March  
Community Café – we are continuing to serve 200+ meals each week. Café is open serving 25-30 people.  
Ecumenical Ministries- Meals on Wheels program will be using Wesley Hall Kitchen to prepare meals.   
Local Mission Assistance- Over the last several months we have seen an increase the need for emergency 
transportation or shelter.  We are providing hotel rooms, gas cards, funds for power bills and Caring Ministries 
continues to help. 
 

No additional comments to add/update the attached written report. 
 

Caring Ministries—Ann Pearson 
 Stephen Ministry – We are commissioning 6 new Stephen Ministers on February 27th. 
 Bible Study—Bible studies resumed on Mondays in February at 1pm in the sanctuary. 

Support Groups- Support Groups continue to grow. Our groups are: Grief, Survivors of Suicide, Caregivers 
Support, and Tough Dogs Cancer. 
Connectional Care- Christmas and Valentine cards were sent to all members and active nonmembers. 

No additional comments to add/update the attached written report. 
 

Student Ministry- Rachael Waldhour (Michael Spicer for Rachael) 
Discovery Weekend- An amazing weekend with 45 middle schoolers; 34 high Schoolers, and 12 college students 
participate.  We had 46 church volunteers to help support and pull off the weekend.  It was great. 
Summer Ministry- Our summer ministry begins on Wednesday, June 1st when all our summer activities begin. 
Mission Trips-There are two mission trips planned this summer. One to Las Animas County, Colorado and one to 
Louisiana to help with relief from Hurricane Ida. 

 
No additional comments to add/update the attached written report. 
Music Ministry -Tom Hood 

Jazz Service – just completed and had the addition of a lot of talented local musicians for the service.  Working on 
Palm Sunday and Easter Services now. 
Handbell Choir-up and running we have seven ringers and are shooting for ten. 
Children’s Choir- We are at 18 participants and working on a spring musical. 
Chancel Choir-Still actively recruiting and added two new members. 
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Trustees Report – Michael Chambless – Michael updated the progress on the new camera security system and 
developments on the roof replacement.  Scheduled to begin June 20. 
 
Finance Report – Tom Sloan – January a really good month.  Assets less Liabilities grew by $12,280. P&L found us at 
$13,854 more income and $4,214 less expenses than budgeted.  The Finance team is working very hard at being able to 
utilize our budget as a real key tool to support all of our church ministries—more normalized in our thinking. 
 
Staff-Parish Relations Report- Robbie Rux – We met in January and submitted reports on all our Pastors who  
are doing a fantastic job.  No special meetings with our District Superintendent needed. 
 

Communication Team Report – Rev. Ontonio discussed the new Church publication and is happy with the progress and 
results of the first edition.  Another issue should be done in the May timeframe. 
 

Homeless Shelter Update - Rev. Darren - Very close. Pledges now up to $525K.  Good meeting with Newton Allen – he 
understood why we did not want to take out a loan at this point in the process.  Operating costs are estimated to be $500k—
but the operating costs may not be that amount the 1st year as things are starting up.  To summarize, things are definitely 
moving forward in a positive way.  We need to just keep pushing. 
 

Annual Conference – Rev. Darren - Annual Conference will be held June 12-15 a Alabama State.  The Conference is 
usually held at Fraser College but Fraser College has initiated steps to disaffiliate with the United Methodist Church.  Time 
will tell how that plays out.  It’s a more drawn out and involved process than initially seen. 
 

I’m expecting to receive an official communication that the 2022 General Conference is being cancelled.  This is due to 
Covid and other global realities.  If a general meeting to discuss the issues relative to disaffiliation is required, Darren is 
happy to host such a meeting. 
 

After general discussion, time and focus right now should be channeled to bringing the homeless shelter into a reality for 
Fairhope and the surrounding community.   
 

Associate Pastor Remarks 
 

Rev. Laura – Very excited about what’s going on in our church with this wonderful opportunity to bring a Homeless 
shelter to Fairhope.  Rev. Darren has worked tremendously on this and his leadership has been the constant spark to keep 
this fire moving on such a fantastic opportunity.  We had a welcome dinner last December for new members which was 
fantastic.  Thanks to everyone who helped.  Mark your calendars for April 19th as we are planning another dinner.  We had 
about 30 people at the December dinner and we expect about the same on April 19th.  The first four Sundays we will be 
hosting our Pathways Class for new members an visitors.  These classes will contain a campus tour, Marks of Methodism, 
spiritual gifts, and discipleship. 
 

For Lent we will be conducting a Lectionary class Bible study where, as Pastors, we will cover the scripture passages which 
guide our sermons each Sunday.  These will be Mondays at noon and Wednesdays at 6pm. 
 

We are soliciting devotionals from lay people in the Church to send out each week.  This gives people the opportunity to 
tell their own stories to help our fellow church members.   

 
Rev. Ontonio – Previous remarks cover his thoughts and observations. 
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 Board of Stewards Report 

    May 2022 

    Jenna Hood, Director of Children’s Ministries 

  Olivia Estes, Children’s Ministries Intern 

Martha Monckton, Children’s Administrative Assistant 

Submitted by Jenna Hood 
 

NEW YEAR RECAP 

 PIER ended their winter/spring activities on May 11th with a glow party! We had a great semester with “God 
Speaks” and “Crazy Little Thing Called Love.”  

 SWIFT ended their spring activities on May 6th and closed the semester out with a very successful Color Wars event. 
They also completed a few service projects this spring including a Prodisee Pantry night, serving at our EasterJam 
event, and making VBS decorations.  

 SUNDAY SCHOOL – We launched a new curriculum in January called “Dig In: Epic Teachings of the Bible.” The 
response has been wonderful. However, we often have activities that need larger space. We are working with Laura 
to find a solution to utilize our Pier Room space on the Children’s Hallway. We particularly want to use this to do a 
new large group/small group program during the summer which would include all kids coming together for worship 
and Bible message before splitting into smaller groups for discussion and activities. This is supposed to launch June 
12th.  

 EASTERJAM – Our Easter event was a great time! Since this is often attended by the whole family, we tried to 
make sure to offer activities for all ages including crafts, a planting activity, and bouncy houses in addition to our egg 
hunts. Breaking Bread South also was onsite to sell breakfast yummies! Thanks to Cecil Christenberry for donating 
our plants for the families to plant.  

 VBS – IS FULL! God is good. We currently have 240 kids (including nursery) signed up to attend our annual 
Vacation Bible School this year (June 6-10) and we have reached our goal of 150 volunteers! We are so excited and 
are looking forward to a great week with MONUMENTAL VBS.  ` 

 CAMP X – We currently have 33 kids registered for Camp X and are so excited to go to Blue Lake in July!  

 SUMMER FUN – Lots of summer fun planned! Scan the QR code at bottom to see everything going on!  

 CM ASSISTANT – We are currently moving forward to advertise for the Children’s Ministries Assistant/Intern 
position that will be coming open. We will be advertising to local colleges, in the bulletin, website and a few other 
areas as well. Please be in prayer as we prepare to fill this important position.  

LOOKING AHEAD 

 Monumental VBS, June 6-10, 8:45am-12:15pm  

 PJ Party Wednesdays, June 15, 22, 29 & July 6, 20, 27 

 FamJam Day in the Park, June 23rd, 9:30-11:30am  

 Camp X at Blue Lake, July 11-15 

 FamJam Skate Party: Get Your 80s On, Hot Wheels Skate Center, July 28th, 1-3pm  
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Missions 
Report May 
2022 
Submitted by: Jennifer Myrick missions@fairhopeumc.org 

Local Mission Outreach 

•  Family Promise Our next host week is June 26th-July 3rd. Please let us know if you are interested in 
serving with our team. 

 
• Community Cafe’ We continue to serve 200+ meals each week. We have reopened the cafe’ again serv- ing 

about 25-30 people. The remaining meals are delivered to our church and community homebound. Additional 
food that is leftover is taken each week to the Fairhope Jail. Please let us know if you would like to serve by 
preparing desserts.You may contact Bob Gibson or Jennifer Myrick. 

 
• Local Mission Assistance- Over the last several months we have seen an increase in families and individuals 

needing emergency shelter or transportation. Local Missions provided hotels room (extend- ed stay) for 
families/individuals. Missions also provided gas cards, funds for power bills etc. Our Lord’s Pantry (Caring 
Ministries) continues to also help so many of these families in need. 

- We also have a need to help Ecumenical Ministries with building ramps throughout the county. 
Please let me know if you are interested! 

• Foster Care Outreach:We continue to partner with our friends at DHR providing various items needed for 
children in Foster Care. We are working to provide birthday gifts. During VBS we will also be putting together 
summer buckets for the children in Foster Care. 

 
Disaster Response: 

• Disaster Response: We are looking for volunteers to help serve in Louisiana during the youth mission trip 
June 19th-24th. Volunteers can help prepare food or serve on the work teams. 

• ERT training- We will be offering ERT training in late June/early July. 

 
Upcoming Local Mission Opportunities: 

• Back to School Bash- Save the Date Wednesday, July 27th 4-6pm We will be partnering with local 
churches and Fairhope Police Department 

• Local Mission Family Project Weekend- More info to come! 

 

International Mission Outreach 

• Costa Rica May 20Amor En La Calle- May 25th-June 5th More Info to come! This will be our 20th year in 
partnership with Amor en la Calle. 

• Medical Mission to Costa Rica/University of South Alabama Nursing Students- October 2022 
Dates:TBD 

• Costa Rica Children’s Home Mission Trip- October 29th-November 5th, 2022 

Church Life Ministry 

• Summer Gatherings- Church Life will be offering a few summer fellowship opportunities. Stay tune for 
more information. 

mailto:missions@fairhopeumc.org
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STUDENT MINISTRY BOARD REPORT 

 May 2022 

Rachael Waldhour-Director of Student Ministry 

 
Our student ministry has a summer packed full of fun, service, and connection with our youth family. All 7th-

12th graders are invited to participate on Sunday evenings with our special events, Wednesday morning service 
projects and Sunday School at 9:45 am led by our Youth Ministry Summer Intern, Laney Haas. Our middle school and 
high school mission trip details can be found in this report as well. We look forward to taking 33 on our high school 
trip to Las Animas, Colorado and 36 on to Lake Charles, Louisiana for Hurricane Relief.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

VBS 
Week 

ONLY!!!  
Join us for Lunch Bunch!  
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  SUMMER KICK-OFF PARTY  
              THE HOOT 
WEDNESDAY, JUNE 1st 
6:30-8 pm// Gravel Parking next to the CLC 
Don't miss THE HOOT for all of student ministry 
and kick-off our summer together with lots of 
crazy games, food and friends! 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

SOFA WARS  
SUNDAY, JUNE 5 
6:30-8 pm// Meet @ CLC//7th-12th grade Back by 
popular demand the epic battle to get the best video 
footage and sofa placement downtown. This scavenger 
hunt is one of the best! Wear tennis shoes and bring a 
friend! Prizes for the winning team! 

 
 
 

FLOAT-IN   
SUNDAY, JUNE 12 
6:30-8 pm// Home of Michelle Graham//7th-12th Graders 

Check it out! You can do all the fun summer stuff in ONE 
night! Join the gang for a cookout, bring your own float 
(swim suit +towel) and watch a moving in the pool 
together! Let us know you're coming and register on our 
link tree! 
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WORK TOGETHER WEDNESDAYS  
Wednesday’s this summer // Meet @ CLC// 9am-
12pm//7th-12th graders 
Come serve in our community this summer! We realize that 
not everyone can participate in a week-long mission trip but 
would like to help out a local organization by serving. This 
summer our SUMMER YOUTH INTERN, Joy Davis, is leading us 
in partnering with groups in our community looking to make a 
difference. If you would like to serve, sign up for individual 
dates through the Linktre app this week! Some details for 
every week are listed above and all work takes place in the 
morning. Find at least one date or more you can SERVE! 
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BOS Music Ministry Report Month of May 2022 

Submitted by Tom Hood 
 

 Chancel choir is winding down but will be continuing through the end of June and we are 

planning an end of the year dinner for June 22. 

 Chancel Bell Choir ended our season with seven ringers and we are looking at possibly 

getting that number up to 10 by the time we start up again in the fall.  

 Our children’s choir this past Sunday performed the musical Once Upon a Parable for 

our Sunday Gathering service and was well received. We had in addition to Jenna and 

myself two additional volunteers, Carolyn Kidd and Natalie Woodrow as well as 

seventeen kids in the cast. 

 Currently lining up musicians for our Christmas music services and putting together the 

music for that as well.  

 Working on the possibility of a Chancel choir retreat toward the end of the summer 

which will be part fellowship and part rehearsal for the upcoming year. 

 Will be ordering new risers this summer for the choir due to the condition of our current 

risers.  
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FINANCE 
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Laura Parker, Associate Pastor—Adult Discipleship 

BOS Report 
May, 2022 

 Our Welcome Dinner on April 19th was attended by 18 new members and visitors. I am grateful for the BOS 
volunteers who helped make the evening a success. 

 Our next Welcome Dinner will be scheduled in the early fall.  BOS volunteers will again be invited and 
appreciated!! 

 We plan to schedule our next “Pathways” Assimilation Series for fall as well.  

 Adult Sunday School Happenings:  
o We are looking for creative options to free up B217 (Pier Room) so it can be used by our Children’s 

Ministry on Sunday mornings. This will involve moving our BASICS class. They need to remain in the 
Education Building because of the proximity to the nursery. Please help us pray about this and think 
creatively about a solution. Change is hard!! 

o New Beginnings Class (Facilitator Phil Webb) is moving from B209 to CLC Classroom #4, but B209 is 
not large enough to accommodate BASICS.  

o We are developing a plan to begin a new younger Young Adult Sunday School class to meet in Room 
B209 (twenties and young thirties, single, newly married, just starting families.) Our first step is to 
assemble a leadership team to mentor this class. If you feel God nudging you toward such leadership, 
please let me know!! 

 I will again be hosting a Summer Book Club. See details below: 
 

2022 Summer Book Club 
Each of our selections for 2022 will have as its focus the death of a central character. Through three 
very different literary styles, we will explore the ripple effects across the lives of those who are 
touched by each loss. We will note that oftentimes one loss leads to another. As we travel alongside 
our primary characters, we will ponder themes of hope, redemption, courage and transformation. Not 
all our characters are victorious in their journey, but many will grow and change and find their path 
forward in ways that may inspire and challenge us.  
 
June 21st, 5:30-6:30, Parlor 
When We Were the Kennedys: A Memoir from Mexico, Maine: Monica Wood (2020) 
Mexico, Maine, 1963: The Wood family is much like its close, Catholic, immigrant neighbors, all 
dependent on the fathers’ wages from the Oxford Paper Company. But when Dad suddenly dies on 
his way to work, Mum and the four deeply connected Wood girls are set adrift. When We Were the 
Kennedys is the story of how a family, a town, and then a nation mourns and finds the strength to 
move on.  
 
July 12th, 5:30-6:30, Parlor 
We Are All the Same in the Dark: Julia Heaberlin (2021) 
It's been a decade since Trumanell Branson disappeared in a small Texas town, leaving only a 
bloody handprint behind. Meanwhile, her brother, Wyatt, lives as a pariah in the old family house, 
cleared of wrongdoing by the police yet still highly suspect in the court of public opinion. When Wyatt 
finds a lost girl dumped in a field of dandelions, the town's youngest cop, Odette Tucker, embarks 
upon a very personal investigation. Odette fights to save the lost girl in the present and to dig up the 
shocking truth about a fateful night in the past--the night her friend disappeared, the night that 
inspired her to become a cop, the night that wrote them all a role in the town's dark, violent 
mythology. 
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August 9th, 5:30-6:30, Parlor 
Florence Adler Swims Forever: Rachel Beanland (2020)  
Atlantic City, 1934. Florence Adler has returned from college, determined to spend the summer 
training to swim the English Channel. Her sister, Fannie, pregnant again after recently losing a baby, 
is on bedrest for the duration of her pregnancy. Their mother, Esther, only wants to keep her 
daughters close and safe but some matters are beyond her control. When tragedy strikes, Esther 
makes the shocking decision to hide the truth and pulls the family into an elaborate web of secret-
keeping and lies. Based on a true story, Beanland’s family saga presents a portrait of just how far we 
will go to in order to protect our loved ones and an uplifting portrayal of how the human spirit can 
endure—and even thrive—after tragedy. 
 
We hope you will join us for one or all of these sessions! All gatherings this summer are in-person 
and facilitated by Rev. Laura Parker. Copies of each book have been ordered and can be checked 
out from the church office for two-week increments on a first-come-first-served basis. Call 251-928-
1148 to check on availability.   
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Ontonio Christie, Associate Pastor 
Minister of Outreach 
BOS Report 
 
Most of you have seen the letter that went out to the congregation recently about my departure on June 26. After 
three wonderful years as one of your associate pastors, I feel God nudging me into a new season. It is scary and 
exciting at the same time. But if you know my story, you will understand that this is a part of my spiritual journey 
and existence. I am grateful for my time here at Fairhope United Methodist and for the opportunity to serve and do 
ministry with you. In our time together, we have survived a pandemic. We have laughed, cried, and ate way too 
much at Wednesday Suppers! We have bonded and grown in wonderful ways, while experiencing a great deal of 
grace, joy, and love!  
 
Thank you for embracing my family and I with love. We will remember it all!  
 
 
COMMUNICATIONS 
 
Sharing Faith 
 
We have successfully completed our second issue of Sharing Faith publication and are waiting for the printer to 
deliver it. I am grateful for the talented people who have stepped forward to provide Sharing Faith’s content. A 
special thanks to Jennifer Galloway, Meg Galloway, Norma Walden, our Senior Pastor, Dr. Darren McClellan and 
others who contributed devotionals. 
 
The foundation of Sharing Faith is capably provided by the FUMC Communications Team. Thanks to Bob Walsh, 
who graciously provided photography whenever called upon, Alanna Greene, who contributed outstanding effort 
in organizing and designing the layout of Sharing Faith, and to Jim Sheffield and Jasmine Hodges for their editing 
services.  
 
When you see them, please thank them for their hard work. 
 
Once again, I am grateful and proud to have been a part of this wonderful congregation and look forward to 
hearing how God will use you in the days ahead.  
 
Blessed Love, 
 
Rev O. 
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